Follow-Up Q&A for Helms from the Jan. 8 Webinar on Reforestation

Question from Nick Kuntz:

Is the ratio of ‘acceptable performance’ (70% of trees should be within 70% of potential best growth) supported in the literature? Anything come to mind off the top of your head?

Helms Response:

The “70% rule” was an unpublished outcome from a discussion of professional foresters at a silvicultural certification training program in the 1980s. It was suggested as a way to assess ‘performance’ of planted seedlings. It recognizes that only counting ‘survival’ is not an adequate measure of ‘success’. You should come up with your own criteria that provide an objective, site-specific measure of whether or not your reforestation efforts are successful. These criteria will probably vary across the landscape.

Question from Sarah Hundt:

RE the importance of planting early after wildfire- how late is too late? How many years after a burn is reforestation deemed not to be successful?

Helms Response:

From an ecological point of view it is best to address reforestation as early as possible – before potential erosion can occur and before the site becomes occupied and dominated by competing plants. The earliest time to reforest is tempered by the availability of quality stock, adequate soil moisture and temperature, and the likelihood of precipitation in the fall or spring. Timing is also influenced by pragmatic, managerial issues that include plan approval, regulation, policy, availability of work force, etc. Regarding “how late is too late” -- it is probably never too late to reforest – the longer you wait the more difficult and expensive the process will probably be. How many years before reforestation is deemed not to be successful depends on the criteria used for determining success.

Question from Andy Carman:

Could you comment on strategies for increasing public awareness of importance of forests in the long-term stabilization of atmospheric CO2 (100 years, 200 years) so as to build support for funding?

Helms Response: 

Strategies would include using every opportunity you have to communicate with students, teachers, community groups, etc. Materials that could be used include;

The Forest Foundation -- http://www.calforestfoundation.org/  Then, hit “Critical Thinking” and scroll down to “Forests and the Carbon Cycle”. There you will find “Climate Change: Forests and Carbon Sequestration”. There are two items: 

1) Eco-Link. Unfortunately the link doesn’t seem to work. But you can find the Eco-Link article at http://www.idahoforests.org/img/pdf/ClimateChange.pdf
2) CO2 Poster: You could download this, or request copies from The Forest Foundation.

More detailed information and references can be obtained in the SAF 2009 booklet Forest Management Solutions for Mitigating Climate Change in the United States available for purchase from the Society of American Foresters website or from Amazon. It was also published in the 2008 Journal of Forestry 106(3).

There are numerous other sources of information on forests and climate change that are available from the Web.

